                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
                                            LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING  
                                                                 2nd May, 2019.   

Present:  Cllrs: Brigit Thurstan (Chairman), Rob Smith, Anthony Daniel, Chris Prior, Neil Prior.

               Andrew and Gill Leese, Terry and Margaret John, Gary Price, Mr. & Mrs Holness,       

               Finton Godkin, Alyn Davies.


Apologies:  Cllrs:  Paul Raymond, Becky Annis
1. Minutes
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 4th April, 2019, were read and    

approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Anthony Daniel.

2. Presentation of cheque to the Camomile Club
Acting Chairman, Cllr. Brigit Thurstan, presented a cheque for £218 to Gill Lees for the Camomile 
Club run by Llanrhian Church.

3. Planning 

Planning Applications

PCNPA

i)  NP/19/0170/FUL:  Abereiddy Beach Car Park - regularisation of existing use of Abereiddy Common Car Park as a car park and a base for the undertaking of coasteering and surf/kayak activies, the siting of a temporary hut for car park attendant together with change of use of part of agriculutural field at grid reference 179962 230984 to use as a car park.  The change of use to include a phased reduction in the scale and use of the beach car park over a 4 year period whilst increasing the use of the field car park to its maximum over the same period
http://planning.pembrokeshirecoast.wales/agile_pcnpa/apas/run/wchvarylogin.display
· Cllr. Rob Smith felt that the planning application was confusing and should possibly have   

            comprised two applications, one for the field and one for the car park.  
· Apparently a public enquiry is on hold subject to the determination of the planning 
            application.  
· There was a lot of criticism of the way PCNPA notifies neighbours and the lack of 
            information, poor communication and no consultation.   This was mentioned several times.   

            Cllr. Neil Prior has now arranged for the neighbours to be fully notified in the near future.   
· There was further criticism of online access to the plans which is not always possible and 
            has restricted comments from concerned residents.   Cllr. Brigit Thurstan confirmed that 
            there will now be an extension to the 30th May for comments.  
· There were concerns about the number of car parking spaces.   Before the sea wall was 
            removed there was parking for around 200 cars, there are now only 80 spaces on the 
            beach and as the sea takes over this number will decline. The management plan within the 
            planning application allows for around 15 spaces in 4 years time when the majority of cars 
            will be parking in the field.
· Environmental concerns – hundreds of visitors and several different companies must be 
            having a detrimental effect on the local environment.  What about the local bird and reptile 
            population?

· There were concerns about the knock on effect on Porthgain which still offers free parking.

· There was a request for more detailed plans from the local residents.  Apparently the plans 
            were put in in a hurry to avoid a public enquiry taking place.   Previous on-going delays     

            were caused by conflict over the particular use of the beach and the field between PCNPA 
            and the company Man-Up.
· Local residents are concerned about their own parking when they visit the beach.  
· There should be a balance for local and commercial interests.

Those present all wanted a public meeting before the final determination date.  Cllr. Neil Prior will find out when submissions are required so that a public meeting can be held.

Councillors were not in favour of the planning application because the lack of detail made it difficult to form an objective opinion on how the new car park will impinge on the amenity of the site.  This response would be sent in to the PCNPA.   Cllr. Neil Prior will arrange for a Public Meeting to be held at the school for the whole community to discuss.
Conservation Area Tree Works Application

2 The Street, Porthgain: pruning trees away from cottages and felling/removing dangerous and  

windblown trees.  No adverse comment.
4. Matters Arising
· Standing Orders – the Clerk was asked to amalgamate the two sets of standing orders as 
            follows: 
· Insert 1.3 record kept of declaration of interests – minuted at each meeting.
· Insert voting on appointments

· Insert 7 days notice for items on the agenda

· Add Addendum – way of running meeting

· Visioning – deferred.
· Code of Conduct – deferred.
5. Finance 
Payments requested:   
Financial information:

   Balance of current a/c as at 2nd May, 2019 - £4300.08

   Balance of Chapel House fund as at 2nd May, 2019 - £0.00

   Balance of Community Hall & Chapel a/c  as at 2nd May, 2019 - £2781.76 
£510 received for village hall rent.   The Clerk would pay this into the Chapel House fund.

 
                     o
  6.   Correspondence           
 a)  Several letters of support for and against  the Abereiddy planning application were received.
 b)  Emails from Simon Roberts re new Ateb development at Square & Compass received.   The 
      concrete ramp in question is to provide access into the field.  

      Cllr. Rob Smith has spoken to ATEB who have confirmed that there will not be any further    

      development by them there.

 c)  Cruse Bereavement Care – thank you letter for donation received.
 d)  Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum News received.
 e)  Pembs County Council – LDP2 Candidate Sites received.
7.   Facebook 
      There was a reach of 692 for the Abereiddy post.  254 likes. 

8.  Tour of Pembrokeshire. 

Councillors were made aware of the forthcoming Tour of Pembrokeshire cycle event.



9.  Pembs County Council Report 
           Plans are now available to reduce the speed through Square & Compass.  Cllr. Neil Prior 
           will circulate details.

           Eco Champions – information is available online.
           Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant – Cllr. Neil Prior has had a quote for new doors at           

           the school.   Matched funding of up to £1500 will be required from the Community 
           Council, some of which could be in volunteer hours.  The application would be made 
           soon.
10.  Defibrillator Maintence

             Cllr. Rob Smith will be changing the pads and batteries on all the machines.  The total cost  

             will be approximately £540.  
Signed  ……………………………………

Date  ………………………………………..
